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Annual Report of Code of Conduct Sessions 
 

The undergraduate medical education programme is designed with a goal 

to create an “Indian Medical Graduate” possessing requisite knowledge, 

skills, attitudes, values and responsiveness. The institute appoints the 

committee decides upon on selecting a faculty for delivering the content. 

The medical education unit of Bhaarath medical college and hospital 

conducts code of conduct during the foundation course every year. So far, 

three MBBS batch students have undergone the code of conduct sessions. 

 

During the foundation course, code of conduct is conducted for 3days at 1 

hour per day. The session usually begins with the introduction to code of 

conduct committee members followed by briefing of code of conduct and 

institutional expectations from the students with obtaining feedback at the 

end of the session. The code of conduct sessions helps, the institute to 

maintain discipline in the campus.   
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Annexure 4 

 

Awareness about Conservation of the Endangering Species of Sparrows 

 

Activities conducted in the Program  

● Awareness talk was given by Mr Ganesan, Koodugal Trust, on sparrow conservation  

● Materials for building a nest was given and participants were taught to make a nest  

● Talk on how to install the nest and methods to maintain was given  

● A whatsapp group  was created for the participants for update about the sparrows at their household 

and to follow up with the team in future 

● MoU was signed by BMCH and Koodugal trust for the future programs to make this a continuous 

process   

 

‘Spare the sparrows’ program was organised on a note of extending our support to build a sustainable 

environment by conserving the sparrows which are in the endangered species list. The program was 

organised on 04/06/2022 between 2.00pm – 4.00pm, at Bhaarath Medical College, Complex I, Lecture hall 

II. Awareness talk was given by Mr Ganesan, Koodugal Trust, on sparrow conservation with his experience 

and expertise. Followed by which materials for building the nest were given to the participants, and they 

were taught to make a nest. Once the nest was built a talk on how to install the nest and methods to maintain 

it, was explained. Furthermore, a whatsapp group was created for the participants to update about the 

sparrows at their household and to follow up with the team in the future. MoU was signed by Dean, BMCH 

and Koodugal Trust, for the future programs to make this a continuous process. Spare the sparrows’ program 

was organised on a note of a social responsibility of a college towards its environment. Awareness talk was 

given by Mr Ganesan, Koodugal Trust, on sparrow conservation, followed by which materials for building 

the nest were given to the participants, and they were taught how to make a nest. Once the nest was built a 

talk on how to install the nest and methods to maintain it, was explained. Furthermore, a whatsapp group 

was created for the participants to update about the sparrows in their household and to follow up with the 

team in the future. MoU was signed by Dean, BMCH and Koodugal Trust, for the future programs to make 

this a continuous process.    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


